Agenda Item 16
Clerks Report (For Information Only)

Below are updates to the council on issues that are ongoing where no decision or minimal expenditure is
required. The purpose of this update is to keep councillors and the public up to date on various issues and to save
time at the meeting.

Elections

e Nomination papers have been delivered to all councillors. Deadline for return to Buckinghamshire Council is
the 8" April 2021.

Streetlights
e Light no.8 in Lower Road has been reported to UKPN for repair as there is no power getting to the unit.

Community Centre / Playing Field -
e Tennis Courts — These will be opened on the 29™" March.
e Water Problem on field — Waiting for Agripower to visit to advise on a solution.
e Front Door — The locking mechanism has been playing up and a new one is required. A temporary lock has
been installed but existing keys will not work in this lock.

Environmental Issues — Calls from Residents

e 7 Ligo Avenue — Overhanging foliage. Letter sent to resident and the foliage has been cut back.

e 48 Station Road — Conifer hedge encouraging over footpath. Letter sent to resident. Clerk has met with the
resident. Deciding best course of action as the path is still wide enough for a wheelchair / pushchair.
Cutting it back will expose the sharp edges of the branches and will change the appearance.

e Marsh Lane — Reporting potholes, abandoned sign, litter and broken glass.

e Eskdale Road — Complaints about mud on the road, large lorries turning up too early and parking. This has
been reported to the site manager and Buckinghamshire Council Enforcement.

Environmental Issues
e Overhanging Foliage Wendover Road — The foliage and low hanging conifer branches have been cut back.
e Hawkslade Bench — This has sunk, and a new hard standing is required.

Allotments

e Reported that allotment holders are driving through the gap in the posts to enter / leave the car park.
Arrangements being made to be reinstate the posts.

Pollyanna Pre-School

e Temporary fencing has been put up to block two holes in the hedge that border the outside play area. A
more permanent solution will be required.

Station Road Bus Shelter
e A claim has been made against the driver’s insurance company and a settlement is expected soon.



